
 

 

 

  Linda Urrutia-Varhall Named to the Inaugural Defense Advisory 
Committee on Diversity and Inclusion 

 

ALEXANDRIA, VA (November 2022) – Linda Urrutia-Varhall, adjunct research staff member in 
the Intelligence Analyses Division at one of the three federally funded research and 
development centers operated by IDA, was named to the Defense Advisory Committee on 
Diversity and Inclusion on September 19, 2022. 

Urrutia-Varhall will serve alongside other leaders in the public and private sector appointed by 
Secretary of Defense Lloyd J. Austin III. The new committee will provide advice and 
recommendations on matters and policies relating to the improvement of racial/ethnic diversity, 
inclusion and equal opportunity within the Defense Department with a primary focus on military 
personnel. 

“I’m honored to serve on the committee and provide strategic and insightful recommendations to 
the Secretary of Defense in support of this critical mission,” said Urrutia-Varhall. 

Urrutia-Varhall earned her master’s degree in strategic intelligence from the National 
Intelligence University in 1989. She earned her bachelor’s degree in civil engineering from the 
United States Air Force Academy in 1984. She is the vice chair of the board of directors for the 
National Military Intelligence Foundation and a member of the board of directors for the National 
Intelligence University Foundation. She is also a member of the Secretary of the Air Force 
Scientific Advisory Board. 

IDA is a nonprofit corporation that operates three federally funded research and development 
centers in the public interest. IDA answers the most challenging U.S. security and science policy 
questions with objective analysis leveraging extraordinary scientific, technical and analytic 
expertise. 

 

Date: November 9, 2022 

: 22-125 

https://www.defense.gov/News/Releases/Release/Article/3169272/dod-announces-new-defense-advisory-committee-on-diversity-and-inclusion/
https://www.defense.gov/News/Releases/Release/Article/3169272/dod-announces-new-defense-advisory-committee-on-diversity-and-inclusion/

